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             A Values School
OUR VALUE THIS MONTH:
KINDNESS
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Stars of the Week in July were: 
Sam, Camille and James, Sophia J, Bailey and George, Lelan, Austin and Archie, Zachary, Thea and Ollie, Freya, Brooke and Ellen
Stars of the Summer Term were:

Gabe, Evie, Evan, Zachary and Ellen

The Values Award from The Golden Box draw was won by Dylan for independently knowing what to work on next year.
Pupils achieving 100% Attendance for the Summer Term were:

Naima, Finlay, Myles, Dylan, Nate, Sophia, Lizzie, William,Eden,Lucas,Sam,Tasmin,Olivia O,Camille, Ollie, Thea, Eleanor, Isabella, Aoife, Harrison, Josie, Emily and Ellen
Pupils achieving 100% Attendance for the Whole Year were:

Nate, Lizzie, Eden, Aoife, Harrison and Josie

The Willington Values Cup was awarded to Harrison

The Willington Sports Personality of the Year was awarded to Aoife

Achievements Outside School:  
William won a bronze medal in judo; Lizzie achieved her 25m, 50m and Stage 3 in swimming and Aoife achieved Grade 2 in Women’s Pairs in gymnastics
You have been very busy! We have had another very enjoyable year full of fun activites and hard work!
Well done everyone!
WELCOME BACK

We hope that you all had an enjoyable and healthy break, even if the weather was a bit disappointing! It was lovely to see the children again last week, all excited and ready for the new year. 
We appreciate your cooperation in dropping off your children at the class doors and think that this has made a real difference to the children’s independence and readiness to learn at the start of the day. All the children are supported to settle promptly and are quickly getting used to their new routines. Towards the end of this half term, from 3pm on Monday 19th October, you will get the opportunity to come into your child’s classroom so that they can show you what they’ve been learning about this term so far.  Please remember that staff are always happy to help if you have any queries or concerns. As you know, I’m always available if you wish to speak to me about anything, so please don’t hesitate to contact me if you have any concerns. You can either come to the office, ring or send an email and I’ll get back to you as soon as I can.
CONTACT DETAILS
Our email address has changed to office@willingtonlowerschool.org Our phone number remains as 01234 838280. 
OUR VALUES 

We are proud that many visitors to the school often comment on the calm happy atmosphere and the excellent attitude to learning demonstrated by the children, and the staff team have high expectations of our children in both achievement and behaviour.

As you know, part of growing up is learning how to manage friendships and we do our best to support the children when friends ‘fall out’.  Bullying, which is systematic and targeted, is another matter and will not be tolerated.

The definition of bullying is defined as, ‘behaviour by an individual or group, repeated over time, that intentionally hurts another individual either physically or emotionally’

At the beginning of the year, we spend a lot of time teaching the children about acceptable and unacceptable behaviour and helping them to make the right choices. Each class has a Rights and Responsibilities Charter which everyone signs up to, adults included, as we regard good manners and taking responsibility for our own behaviour to be very important and one of life’s lessons. 
WLS IN THE NEWS

Look out for us in the local paper following the visit by Virgin Balloon last Monday. We broke their record for the number of children in a basket!
INFORMATION ABOUT PARENTMAIL FOR NEW PARENTS
Communicating with parents is an important part of what we do, making sure you get the correct information about activities and things that really matter is something we care about. 
We use ParentMail because:

· Messages will get to you reliably and on time

· We can send messages directly to mums, dads and other carers at the same time

· Emergency or important information can be sent by text message

Please note that we would urge you to provide both an email and mobile contact as messages will be sent by email in the first instance as these are FREE for the school to send! Text messages will be saved for emergency contact only. 

To use ParentMail all you need to do is verify your account. If you have not already, you will be sent either an email or text message from ParentMail, when you receive this please just follow the instructions below: 

Mobile registration:

If your mobile has internet access, click on the link in the text message, confirm your mobile number and enter your email address. A registration email will then be sent to you, please then follow the instructions below.

Email registration:

Please click on the link in the email and follow the registration process.  You will be asked to enter some details; answer a security question to verify who you are and to then set a password for your account.

Please be assured that ParentMail is registered with the Information Commissioner and guarantees that all information you provide will be kept private and will not be passed on to any other organisation.

Please contact Mrs Dimery, Office Manager, if you have any questions.

UNIFORM 

Please ensure children come to school wearing the appropriate uniform.  Fashion jewellery and nail varnish is not permitted.  Earrings should be studs only. This is a good habit to get into and standard practice in most schools. 

PE KIT 

To ensure all children enjoy their PE sessions to the maximum it is really important that they have the correct PE kit in school at all times.

It is important that kit is in school every day of the week as sometimes the teacher may wish to take them out to do an additional PE lesson or complete a lesson in a cross-curricular way which would require the children to wear their PE kit.

All children require a white t-shirt and a pair of black shorts.  Even though we are going into the colder weather the children are required to wear shorts when using equipment in the hall to stop their legs from slipping and being able to grip equipment.  For outside sport the children will also require a navy or black tracksuit.  We appreciate that as we do go out in all weathers plimsolls may not always be suitable.  We are happy for children to wear trainers for outside PE (please only send in lace-up trainers if your child can do laces otherwise, please provide Velcro trainers) as during damp weather children may get wet feet wearing plimsolls.  Girls are required to take tights off for inside and outside PE.  During inside PE all children will have bare feet (unless they have a verucca) and for outside games the girls will need a pair of socks in their PE bags to put on when they take off their tights.

On PE days long hair must be tied up securely and ear-rings removed.  If ears have been recently pierced please provide your child with tape to cover their ear-rings.  Teachers are not permitted to apply this tape.

Lastly, please ensure all items of uniform are labelled clearly with your child’s name.

Thank you.
SCHOOL LUNCH

The price of a school lunch for children in Year 3 & 4 is now £2.15.

All children in Reception, Year 1 & 2 are entitled to a FREE school lunch. You don’t need to do anything, your child just needs to tell their teacher if they require a lunch at registration.

A REQUEST FROM BEDFORD BOROUGH COUNCIL’S ROAD SAFETY OFFICER
We encourage walking (and where appropriate cycling) to school but acknolowedge that vehicles will be used by some to provide transport to school.  Complaints about illegally and inconsiderately parked vehicles around the school that coincide with school start and fnish times are a constant occurrence.

Parking illegally and/or inconsiderately not only causes inconvenience to local residents and undermines the schools efforts to be a good neighbour but creates road safety issues, including danger to pedestrians crossing roads.

Please consider these issues when parking.  This may mean parking a little further away from the school.  In all cases please ensure that you obey the following which form rule 243 of the Highway Code:

DO NOT stop or park

· Near a school entrance.

· Anywhere you would prevent access for emergency services.

· Opposite or within 10 metres (32 feet) of a junction except in an authorized parking space

· In front of an entrance to a property

· On a bend

Regular visits by the Borough Councils ANPR equipped vehicles wll be enforcing parking offences and penalty charge notices will be issued.

By parking in a legal and considerate manner, congestion will be reduced and safety increased along with enjoying the benefits of easy access to the school and enhancing the relationship of the school with its neighbours.
Peter Essex

Road Safety Officer

frIEnds of willington lower school
Easyfundraising

Have you signed up to easyfundraising.org? It’s really simple – once registered, just shop online via easyfundraising.org with over 2700 well known retailers like Amazon, M&S, Debenhams, Argos and many, many more, and whenever you buy something online, the retailer makes a donation to your chosen good cause. It doesn’t cost you a single penny extra, and any monies raised come directly to the school, for the benefit of the children. We have already raised funds this way via a small group of parents so think what we could raise if more parents register. Download the Donation Reminder toolbar for even easier fundraising.

DIARY DATES: 
	SEPT
21st 
22nd 

OCT
2nd 

13th 
19th
23rd 

NOV
2nd 
3rd 

3rd- 5th 

DEC
18th
	Governors’ Training Meeting

Friends of WLS AGM 8pm at School
Coffee Morning with Mrs Dun – an opportunity for parents/ carers to have a drink and a chat 9am-10am

Harvest Festival 9.30 at School

Parents/ Carers invited into classrooms from 3pm

Last day of half term
Teacher Training Day

Children return to school

Parents’ Consultation Meetings times tbc
Last day of term
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